EAST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP CONSERVANCY BOARD MEETING FEBRUARY 14, 2018

The East Goshen Township Conservancy Board held a regularly scheduled meeting on Wednesday, February 14, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Building. In attendance were: Chairman Erich Meyer, Sandy Snyder, and Scott Sanders. Others in attendance: Mike Lynch, Township Supervisor.

Call to Order

Erich called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance & Moment of Silence

Erich led those present in the Pledge of Allegiance and then asked for a moment of silence to remember those who serve in our military and our first responders.

Minutes

The minutes of the January 10, 2018 meeting were approved.

New Business

- 1. <u>2018 Goals</u> Erich reported that the Board of Supervisors assigned goals similar to the Conservancy Board's annual presentation in January.
- 2. <u>PECO Green Grants</u> There was discussion about these grants and making application for one. Scott suggested planting trees around one of the ponds based on the pond study. Applications can be submitted by March 31 and again in September.

Old Business

- 1. Keep East Goshen Beautiful This event on Saturday, April 21, 2018 is the 33rd year. Sandy will send out emails to the groups. Erich designed a flyer which he gave to Jason and put some in the lobby. He will also contact Brian to put it on the electronic signs. Mike suggested putting a flyer in the kiosks in the park and Historic Goshenville. He went to the Reservoir dam area and picked up several bags of litter. Scott suggested putting recycling cans next to all of the trash cans.
- 2. <u>Spring Planting</u> On Saturday March 17, 2018 the Board members will walk the area along E. Boot Road to check the trees and see what needs to be done.
- 3. Serpentine Rock Mark Miller will do a burn in the Spring. This may be a scout project.

Liaison Reports

<u>Board of Supervisors – Mike mentioned that Community Day will be held on Saturday, June 30, 2018.</u> The BOS is in negotiations with the WEGO police.

CB 2-14-18 final 1

Adjournment

There being no further business, Scott moved to adjourn the meeting. Sandy seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m. The next meeting will be March 14, 2018 at 7:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Kiefer Recording Secretary

CB 2-14-18 final 2